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Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
P.O. Box 3265 
Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265 
 

Re: Pennsylvania State Senator Andrew E. Dinniman v. Sunoco Pipeline L.P.; 
Docket Nos. P-2018-3001453 and C-2018-300l45l 

 
Dear Ms. Chaivetta: 
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of the Rose Tree Media School District Board of School Directors.  
From the beginning of this Sunoco Pipeline L.P. project, the Rose Tree Media School District Board of 
School Directors has expressed concerns about the product, the method of transmission as well as the 
proximity of the pipeline to the 500 staff members and students of the Glenwood Elementary School.  By 
all accounts, it certainly appears that our concerns were and still are warranted.  Our community 
continues to experience serious economic impact and unsatisfied safety concerns with regard to Sunoco’s 
Mariner East pipelines (Mariner East 1, Mariner East 2, and Mariner East 2X).  Within our District’s 
boundaries, it is well documented that residents have experienced multiple spills of drilling fluid. The 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection has repeatedly cited Sunoco to little obvious 
effect.  Most recently, while digging to repair a waterline, there was a strike of the pipeline by Aqua 
construction machinery.  While the pipeline in question is not yet in service, the circumstances 
surrounding the strike have caused a heightened sense of concern and fear.  Daily, we face a real concern 
that the clean water necessary to operate our schools and facilities will be compromised by Sunoco’s 
construction operations (a possibility that is detailed in Sunoco’s own documents). 
 
A particular safety concern is the location of an above-ground, industrial valve station located 
approximately 800 feet from our school and visible from the school playground.  Given the lack of 
security to protect against vandalism as well as the relatively high risk of a no-fault valve failure leading 
to an undetected leak and the subsequent consequences, we are very concerned that construction was 
planned and completed with blind expediency.  Sunoco ignored our requests to change the location of the 
valve station away from the elementary school.  Now complete, we believe that the valve station places 
the staff and students in harm’s way.  The usual school emergency response plan consists of only 2 
options….either shelter in-place or evacuate and seek to get the children and staff a safe distance from the 
crisis.  In the event of this type of pipeline leak, neither option seems to be appropriate.  
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As I stated in my testimony before a joint House/Senate committee hearing in November 2016, I do not 
have answers to the questions as to what our district should do in the event of continued leaks of 
colorless, odorless, heavier-than-air flammable gas.  Though asked many times, those questions remain 
unanswered by Sunoco.  Our District is a high consequence area of dense, vulnerable populations 
(including schools, homes and businesses) in close proximity to the current and proposed Mariner East 
pipelines.  Again, although requested, no one in our District has been provided with a credible 
notification and/or evacuation plan in the event of a Sunoco pipeline leak.   
 
In the event of a leak or explosion from the Mariner East pipelines, students and faculty of our District 
may face catastrophic impacts such as injury and death.  I have attached to this letter the formal 
resolution that delineates many of these concerns.  The resolution was passed in November 2016, by the 
Rose Tree Media School District Board of School Directors and please note that we sent copies of this 
resolution to Sunoco Pipeline L.P., the Public Utility Commission, the Department of Environmental 
Protection as well as to Governor Wolf.  All of this said, there is nothing more frustrating than the fact 
that we do not have the benefit of the information that would be provided by a comprehensive 
quantitative risk assessment.  Fear in this community has been exacerbated by everyone knowing that a 
danger exists but not knowing the degree to which everyone is in danger. 
  
As discussed in a recent article in the Philadelphia Inquirer, the totality of this operation is having a 
negative economic impact on home values within our district and disproportionately so in the catchment 
area of the Glenwood Elementary School that is closest to the proposed pipeline route.  Data supplied by 
local real estate agencies has supported the anticipated negative effect on local property values.  We 
anticipate that the diminution of home and business values inevitably will have a serious and permanent 
impact on the tax base of our district. 
 
Because of these negative economic impacts and serious safety concerns, we respectfully request that you 
uphold Judge Barnes’s Emergency Order halting the operation of Mariner East 1, as well as further 
construction of Mariner East 2 and 2X in the Rose Tree Media School District. 
 
Please support us as we strive to live by our motto and keep our “children first, whatever it takes.” 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James M. Wigo, Sr. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 
 








